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16/02/2020  14:41:292019/5674/P OBJ Ian Slesinger I wish to oppose this application in its present form as it detrimentally affects the aesthetics, symmetry and 

uniform proportion of the houses on the street which are part of a development planned by the Eyre Estate in 

the early 1960s.  At the time of it design, great care was taken with the design of the new buildings and the 

cobbles were retained. In fact, to maintain the aesthetic of the street, Camden Council relaid all the cobbles in 

2019 for which the residents are most grateful.  Hence most of the residents want to retain the character of the 

street as it was when it was rebuilt. Although significant alterations have been made to the back of some of the 

buildings, though the frontages have remained in character. 

The proposed changes in the application to the side roof elevation and the frontage of the garage would be 

insensitive to these design considerations and would considerably disrupt the carefully planned and 

maintained uniform design, and character of the mews. In principle, I would be more amenable to a 

significantly modified plan in which changes were only to be made to the rear elevation in a way that they 

would not be visible from the street level of Fairfax Place.
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